
 

 

Alder Community High School 
Mottram Old Road | Gee Cross | Hyde | Cheshire | SK14 5NJ 

T: 0161 368 5132 E: admin@alderchs.uk 

Headteacher: Mr R O’Regan BSc (Hons) NPQH 

2nd January 2022 
 

Dear Parent/Carer, https://aldercommunityhighschool.org.uk/school-life/covid-19-testing 
 

Confirmed Arrangements for In School Asymptomatic Covid-19 Lateral Flow Testing for Students January 2022 

The Department for Education announced recently that secondary schools should plan to test all students in school, once 

on their return to school after the Christmas break. Students should then continue to test twice weekly at home, 

reporting any positive lateral flow tests to the school via covid-alert@alderchs.uk 
 

All our in school and home lateral flow tests are now NASAL only swabs which are much easier to carry out than the 

nose and throat swabs that we previously carried out.  
 

Consent 

Thank you to everyone who has completed the online consent form already. If you haven’t done so yet, please provide 

consent on the following link. https://forms.office.com/r/uLPWCi0xqv 
 

Testing is voluntary and requires parental consent; however, we would strongly encourage everyone to take part to 

help break transmission links by identifying those that may be carrying the virus unknowingly.  

Updated guidance received on 2nd January 2022 suggests that even if someone has tested positive for COVID-19 within 

the last 90 days, they are strongly encouraged to take part in LFD testing in school and at home once they have 

completed their isolation period for their prior infection. 

If you want to withdraw consent for testing at any time you can email covid-alert@alderchs.uk If your child is over 16 

they can self-consent but we would still encourage parents/ carers to discuss participation with their child. 
 

Plan for in school lateral flow testing in January 2022 
 

Year Group Lateral Flow Test  Time slot drop in by surname Return to School at 8.20am 

Year 7 Wednesday, 5th January A - G Between 10.15am – 11.00am Thursday 6th January  

H - R Between 11.00am – 11.45am 

S - Z Between 11.45am – 12.30pm 

Year 8 Wednesday, 5th January A - K Between 1.15pm – 2.00pm Thursday, 6th January 

L - Z Between 2.00pm – 2.45pm 

Year 9 Tuesday, 4th January  A - D Between 12.45pm – 1.30pm Wednesday, 5th January  

E - N Between 1.30pm – 2.15pm 

O - Z Between 2.15pm – 2.45pm 

Year 10 Wednesday, 5th January  A - H Between 8.45am – 9.30am Thursday, 6th January  

I - Z Between 9.30am – 10.15am 

Year 11 Tuesday, 4th January  A - G Between 10.30am – 11.15am Wednesday, 5th January  

H - Z Between 11.15am – 12.00pm 
 

If you have any questions about the lateral flow testing in school, please contact the school office on 0161 368 5132 or 

email covid-alert@alderchs.uk  
 

Yours faithfully,  

  
R O’Regan  
Headteacher    
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Frequently Asked Questions  

 

What if my child has Covid-19 symptoms?  

The testing programme at school is only for people with no symptoms. If your child develops symptoms at any time 

(such as a high temperature; a new, continuous cough; or a loss or change to their sense of smell or taste) your 

child must immediately self-isolate, and you should arrange a PCR a test by calling 119 or 

visiting https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test. We have a supply of postal PCR tests available at school on request. 

 

What if my child has already tested positive previously for Covid-19? 

Updated guidance received on 2nd January 2022 suggests that even if someone has tested positive for COVID-19 

within the last 90 days, they are strongly encouraged to take part in LFD testing in school and at home once they 

have completed their isolation period for their prior infection. 

 

What if my child tests positive?  

If your child tests positive, we will contact you immediately to let you know. If your child is still in school, a member of 

staff will discreetly collect your child from their classroom and take them to a safe waiting area until you are able to 

collect them, or they have permission to walk home. We will make sure that your child is reassured at this stage. 

Guidance on safe travel and additional precautions will be provided along with test results.  

You will need to arrange for your child to take a confirmatory PCR test and they will then need to self-isolate for the next 

10 full days. Your child may need to self-isolate for longer if they get symptoms while self-isolating or their symptoms do 

not go away. Read more about how long to self-isolate. 

 

What happens if the test is negative?   

Your child will return to school and continue their activities as normal. A small number of individuals may need to repeat 

the test if the first test was invalid or void for some reason. You will receive the result later in the day from NHS Test and 

Trace via text message and e mail. 

 

What if my child has been in close contact with someone at school who tests positive?  

Since September, close contacts have been identified via NHS Test and Trace rather than the school. Contacts will only 

be traced where the positive case specifically identifies the individual as being a close contact. Children will no longer be 

required to self-isolate, if they are contacted as a close contact of a positive COVID-19 case. Instead, they will be advised 

to take a PCR test even if they do not have symptoms and have tested negative on a lateral flow test.   

You may be entitled to a one-off payment of £500 through the NHS Test and Trace Support Payment scheme if you are 

required to stay at home and self-isolate or you are the parent or guardian of a child who has been told to self-isolate. 

 

https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-and-treatment/how-long-to-self-isolate/
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flnks.gd%2Fl%2FeyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTExMzAuNDk1NDU5MDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvdGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2Utc3VwcG9ydC1wYXltZW50LXNjaGVtZS1jbGFpbWluZy1maW5hbmNpYWwtc3VwcG9ydC9jbGFpbWluZy1maW5hbmNpYWwtc3VwcG9ydC11bmRlci10aGUtdGVzdC1hbmQtdHJhY2Utc3VwcG9ydC1wYXltZW50LXNjaGVtZSJ9.vzxlNUSuaMr4NBuDRm7J4Ru7Yn2Ftd21AlHC8SDlf5I%2Fs%2F172374962%2Fbr%2F121950204701-l&data=04%7C01%7Cmike.bomford%40devon.gov.uk%7C479d0f34443f48aa47a808d9b424dd0a%7C8da13783cb68443fbb4b997f77fd5bfb%7C0%7C0%7C637738892821789207%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=DBXyOIqjkiZOfn%2BbHUghLnAzL43WKGxrUsSGGIOgyeQ%3D&reserved=0
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